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PROJECT SCOPE DISCUSSION

The scope of the S8G-P-ROH to be executed on the Kesselring Site in West Milton,
New York from September 2018 to May 2021 includes S8G prototype refueling work
and overhaul work as outlined below.

S8G Prototype Refueling Work: The refueling of the S8G Prototype includes removing
the naval spent nuclear fuel assemblies and other supporting equipment from inside
and outside the reactor vessel. Once the existing core is removed, it will be replaced
with a new core and supporting equipment. The core to be installed in the S8G
Prototype has been designated as the Technology Demonstration Core (TDC). The
TDC will be designed and built using established Naval Nuclear Propulsion Program
(NNPP) processes. The spent nuclear fuel removed from the S8G Prototype will be
placed into an M-140 shipping container and shipped off site; therefore, there will be no
spent nuclear fuel stored at the Kesselring Site. The refueling work will be conducted in
accordance with stringent NNPP requirements for controlling refueling work, handling
radioactive materials and ensuring compliance with applicable environmental, safety
and health standards.

This refueling work fits within the class of actions for Categorical Exclusion B1.14, and
no extraordinary circumstances are expected to affect the significance of the
environmental effects.

S8G Prototype Overhaul Work: The S8G Prototype plant will receive an overhaul to
replace, repair, and upgrade many pieces of equipment and systems within the plant.
The work will be typical of NNPP plant overhaul work and does not include the
replacement of the reactor vessel. The overhaul directly meets the class of actions in
DOE Categorical Exclusions B1.3, B1.5, B1.7, B1.30, B1.31, B2.1, B2.4, B2.5, and
B6.3. The overhaul is a routine action to be performed during the extended period of
time required to refuel the nuclear reactor.

The S8G Prototype Refueling Overhaul is not expected to have significant impacts or
cumulatively significant impacts. The work:

o does not threaten a violation of requirements as any necessary permits
would be obtained and requirements followed;

o would not be expected to disturb hazardous substances, pollutants, or
contaminants which preexist in the environment such there would be an uncontrolled or
unpermitted release because NNPP standards for radiological and refueling work would

be followed; and

o would not be expected to adversely affect environmentally sensitive
resources since all work would be within or adjacent to already disturbed and developed

areas at the Kesselring Site.







